

Maynard School District



Office of the Superintendent 74 Campus Drive Maynard, AR 72444 870-647-3502 – Fax 870-647-2301

September 8, 2020

Members in Attendance: President Dr. Steve Bounds, VP Trent Melton, Secretary Babbie Nelson, Charles Jarrett, and Cody Edington

Absent: None

Others in Attendance: Pat Rawlings, Stephanie Cline, Cindy Dauck, Lori Steimel, Joe Steimel, Damien Steele, Betty Late and Mary Watson

Dr. Bounds called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m.

There were no additions to the Principals reports.

No presentation from Certified or Classified PPC.

Trent Melton made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. Babbie Nelson seconded that motion and vote was 5/0.

Trent Melton made the motion to approve the financial reports. Cody Edington seconded that motion and vote was 5/0.

Charles Jarrett made a motion to approve the transfer of the Cheyenne and Hudson Moore and Serenity Allen to Pocahontas School District. Babbie Nelson seconded the motion and it carried 5/0.

At this time Babbie Nelson left the meeting. Charles Jarrett made a motion to approve the Contract Disclosure Form for Busy Bee Sanitation (Mrs. Nelson is part owner). Cody Edington seconded the motion and it carried 5/0.

Trent Melson made the motion to approve the Statement of Assurance for Programs under the ESSA Act of 1965. Cody Edington seconded that motion and vote was 5/0.

The SRO working for the City of Maynard and driving the school vehicle was discussed. The board noted that they were fine with him driving the school vehicle before school and after school but noted that they did not want it driven on weekends, holidays, or any other time that

school was not in session. They also noted that they did not want him to park it at Pocahontas anymore. They want it left at school.

Babbie Nelson made a motion to approve the Resolution Regarding Face Coverings of Students, Staff, and Visitors during the Covid-19 Global Pandemic and the COVID Emergency leave policy. Trent Melton seconded and it carried 5/0.

Ms. Rawlings informed the board that she had given Cindy Flurry an afternoon route with 12 students. This allowed Dennis Barber to take the remainder of his route plus the students to Biggers-Reyno.

Ms. Rawlings gave an update on the roof project. Following discussion, the board instructed Ms. Rawlings to tell the architect and the roofing company that they want the Agri and FACS buildings completed since the completion date has passed. We will deal with the Junior High Building following completion of the two.

There were no additions to the superintendent's report.

The board entered executive session at 6:49 p.m. and reconvened at 7:10 p.m.

Babbie Nelson made the motion to hire Robert Dionysius as a part-time custodian and an afternoon bus route driver contingent on him getting his CDL. Charles Jarrett seconded that motion and vote was 5/0.

Cody Edington made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m. Charles Jarrett seconded that motion and vote was unanimous at 5/0.

President	Secretary